
September 8, 2014 

 

 The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Henne at 7 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 Members present: Curell, Henne, Mathews, Mohr, Running. Members absent: None. 

 Visitors: Bill Scheuer, Cheryl Clark, Joan Knowlton, Garry Running. 

 Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to waive the reading of the August minutes and 

accept them into record.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Mohr, supported by Mathews to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mathews, to pay the monthly bills: from the General 

Fund, $88,269.56 with checks numbered 12041 through 12068 and from the Cemetery Fund, 

$1060.00 with check number 1021. MOTION CARRIED. 

 County Commissioner Cheryl Clark gave an update on the things they are working on at 

the county, including the Vietnam Commemorative Committee and a Senior Services Directory. 

There will also be a Fall Festival for KIND. 

 We received a report on 2014 road projects. There were 15,100 tons of gravel placed on 

roads in the northeastern corner of the township. The gravel was hauled from Weber's pit that is 

located just north of that area. There is a map on file in the clerk's office that shows where the 

gravel was placed. The X-tubes on Barnes Road between Willits & Rich and on Millington Road 

between Silverwood & Heater have been completed. There will be an X-tube replaced on Sarles 

Road yet this year. The second brining has been completed. 

 After consultation with MTA, the clerk responded with a letter to a resident who had 

asked some questions of the board. A copy was placed on file in the clerk's office, and all board 

members received a copy of the letter. 

 Motion by Mathews, supported by Curell to approve the landscaping recommendations 

given by the Henne's. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Members received a copy of the township 2014 audit. We will discuss it next month. 

 There will be some work done by the drain commission on Drain #5. 

 The new door at the township hall has been installed. 

 Other topics that were discussed were a lighted board for announcements at the township 

hall and appointing a deputy supervisor. 

 There were 3 zoning permits issued since the last meeting: Dodds Rd for a storage shed 

on skids, N Lapeer Rd for building removal, and Murphy Lake Rd for a pole building. 

 Motion by Curell to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:31 pm. 

 

 

 

________________________    __________________________                                                      

Pamela Running, Clerk     Paul Henne, Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


